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Adding new usages to General User Radio Licence: Short Range Devices in 
frequencies below 30 MHz – Technical consultation 
 

Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
We, China Telecommunication Technology Labs (CTTL), thank RSM for allowing us to comment 
on this document. CTTL is a major ICT standardization research institute and third party test 
house in China. We focus on global regulatory/industry/carrier testing business and of course 
New Zealand is one of our most important markets. 
 
Regarding to the modification to GURL, after studied the proposal, we generally support the 
document with no technical comments. We are also glad to see most of requirements are 
aligned with international standards e.g. ETSI standards. This will reduce the difficulty of 
testing and certification. 
 
Regards, 
 
Submitted by:  
Pengfei Qu 
Vice Director of Marketing & Sales Department 
China Telecommunication Technology Labs - Terminal Labs 
China Academy of Information and Communications Technology 
Sep.12th, 2019 
 


